
                                                                                                                                                                                   

                        

                                                                                                                                                                               

 

The Timeball                                                                                                                                 

Official Bulletin of the Rotary Club of Williamstown   

Rotary District 9800 

Rotary International Club Number 7208 

   

Issue Number: 13                            Rotary Year 2016-17                                           Date: 10th September 

OCTOBER IS ECONOMIC AND DEVELOPMENT MONTH 
Editors Note 

 
Today was our Hat Day, where we were encouraged to wear a hat and donate $ 5 to a great 
cause or get a bigger fine if you don't wear a Hat.  Murray told us today about the beginnings of 
Australian Rotary Health, which started in 1981  
 
"ARH was founded by Ian Scott, a member of the Rotary Club of Mornington, Victoria.[1] In 1981, 
Scott was so moved by the impact of sudden infant death syndrome (SIDS) on families that he 
resolved to set up a fund to support research on this and other family health problems. This 
resulted in the establishment of the Australian Rotary Health Research Fund (later called ARH), 
which offered its first research grants in 1985. The Fund initially supported research on sudden 
infant death syndrome, including a project which showed that prone sleeping position of the infant 
was a major risk factor. An information campaign following this research led to a rapid fall in the 
deaths from SIDS in Australia". 
 
Through the generous support of Rotarians, Rotary Clubs, Rotary Districts, individual, commercial 
and government supporters, Australian Rotary Health has funded over $33 million of research 
since its establishment in 1981.  
 
Since 2000 ARH has focused its funding on Mental Health research. 
 

https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Ian_Scott_(Rotarian)
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Mornington,_Victoria
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Australian_Rotary_Health#cite_note-Henningham-1
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Sudden_infant_death_syndrome


Announcements: 
 
Yvonne spoke about the Trivia night she, Nils, George 
and I attended last Friday, Attended by about a 100 
people. Lots of fun was had even if we didn't know half 
the answers. Money raised to go to RoCan. 
 
She also attended Jon St. Peters 60th birthday, where 
money was raised by selling beautifully packaged 
scented candles, in the Teal colour.  Hopefully more 
will be available at the Christmas Fair for sale. 
 
Jon St. Peter is having another event on 12th 
November at the Thornbury Theatre, an Elvis night. 
 
Damien wanted to know if the club were willing to 
supply T-shirts and caps to the Early Act club at 
Sandridge School.  The club agreed to allow the 
school to go ahead with a quote. 
 
Guy has returned from his trip very enthused with the 
delights of Scandanavia.  He also commented on the 
history of ARH and Mental Health research, feeling 
that we should get the message out there as to the 
type of work Rotary is doing.   
 
Foundation dinner on the 14th November to be held at 
the Yarraville Club combined with Hobsons Bay 
Cluster and the Chirnside Cluster. 
 
Eddie: Reminder about the Golf Day on Wednesday, 
26th October at Kooringal Golf Club.  Need to register 
now. 
 

 

AGM 
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RC WILLIAMSTOWN 
 

MONDAY 21ST NOVEMBER 

 

Held at our normal meeting 

time. 
 

 

Apologies: Neona, Brad, Claude, 

Adrian, Hazel, Tony, John and 

Sven. 

Guests: Barbara Phoenix, Jacob 

Hoskings. 

Jokers Wild 

 

Jack's number came up but he 

didn't pick the lucky card 

 

Next week we will have a 
speaker from Williamstown 

Surf Life Saving Club 
talking about the 

importance of Water 
Safety  

 

 



 October Area of Focus - Economic and 
 Community Development 

Start where you are. Use what you have. Do what you can. - 
Arthur Ashe 
Economic and community development is one of Rotary’s six areas of The 
Rotary Foundation’s focus. 

Nearly 1.4 billion employed people live on less than $1.25 a day. Rotary 
members promote economic and community development and reduce poverty 
in underserved communities through training, well-paying jobs, and access to 
financial management institutions. Projects range from providing people with 
equipment to vocational training. We work to strengthen local entrepreneurs and community leaders, particularly 
women, in impoverished communities. 

Unemployment, underemployment, lack of economic opportunity, lack of appropriate training, and the absence 
of social safety nets lie at the core of poverty. For the poor, labour is often the only asset available to improve 
well-being. Creating productive employment opportunities is essential for reducing poverty and achieving 
sustainable economic and social development, and for providing income security and empowerment especially 
for women, people with disabilities, youth, and the extremely poor. 

Determining your community’s needs and resources is an important starting point for any community project. 
Community assessments identify the community’s strengths and weaknesses and how Rotarians will be able to 
work with the community to meet its needs. 

It is vital to conduct a community assessment, often in conjunction with a cooperating organization, before 
starting your project. Remember to consider the historical, cultural, and social dynamics of the community with 
which you wish to partner. You’ll not only identify the core needs and select the most appropriate project, but will 
also ensure support and sustainability for your endeavours. 

 
 

Jon St. Peters 60th Birthday,Yvonne with Jon St. Peter and Jana who makes the 
candles. 

 

 



GUEST SPEAKER BARBARA PHOENIX 
OPEN HOUSE WILLIAMSTOWN 

 
 

Open Williamstown is an annual fundraiser for cancer research that allows patrons to 
explore private houses and public spaces unique to this historic maritime community. 

The event showcases the historical and architectural significance of Williamstown, Melbourne’s 
first port and one of its oldest and most interesting suburbs. It also celebrates the lifestyle and 
emerging modern architecture that make this seaside town culturally significant. 

It gives people the chance to enjoy Williamstown’s diverse beauty while supporting a great cause; 
all event profits are donated to Cancer Council Victoria for cancer research. 

Open Williamstown is made possible due to the support of very generous home-owners, event 
partners and a great volunteer team. 

 Last year the group was able to donate $10,000 to @cancervic Forgotten Cancers Project. 
 

Barbara has lived in Williamstown 35 years and became interested in this project when her 
neighbour became unwell with a 2nd bout of Cancer. Initially Barbara would hold Cancer Council 
Morning Teas at her house and fundraise that way.. But she used to attend Hawthorn Open House 
event and realised how much money they make and thought that she should be able to do the 
same in Williamstown. With a lot of hard work and support from Hobsons Bay Council, local 
businesses and kind home owners they now have held 2 events and the third is planned for 
March, 2017. 

 

 



 
 

                      
 
 

                                   
 



OCTOBER 24 WORLD POLIO DAY 
 

President Susie Cole from Rotary Prahran has succeeded in obtaining a wonderful movie for 
Rotarians to see and invite their friends and family to... raising funds for Polio Plus! 

 

Monday October 24, 6.30pm 
 

 
Every Last Child is the dramatic story of five people caught up in the current polio crisis in Pakistan. It tells 

of their sorrow, sacrifice and fearless determination in the face of mistrust, cynicism and violence 
 

At this time there will be TWO cinemas screening this movie – Village Jam Factory, Chapel Street South 
Yarra and Village Rivoli, Camberwell.  

At the two cinemas already booked it has been arranged for 6.30pm muster (and conversion of the online 
ticket to the Cinema issued one, plus glass of wine collection) and a 7pm screening per open seating 
arrangements.  

The film runs for 1hr 23 minutes so if Clubs want to arrange a supper afterwards at a local restaurant it will 
not be TOO late. 

The movie and a glass of wine on arrival will cost Rotary $12 + $9 so ticket price to attendees will 
be $30pp with $9.00 going to PolioPlus in your clubs name. 

Booking for the Jam Factory screening via Rotary Prahran online ticketing facility  
http://rotaryprahran.org.au/book-event/21709/every-last-child-movie-night 

Booking for the Rivoli screening at http://rotaryprahran.org.au/book-event/21847/every-last-child-movie-night 

 

http://rotarydistrict9800.com.au/click.php?id=4968948&em=kathy.roberts@lightupyourlife.com.au&url=http://rotaryprahran.org.au/book-event/21709/every-last-child-movie-night
http://rotarydistrict9800.com.au/click.php?id=4968948&em=kathy.roberts@lightupyourlife.com.au&url=http://rotaryprahran.org.au/book-event/21847/every-last-child-movie-night


 
 

 
 
 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 



 

 

 
 

 

 
 

EARLY BIRD BOOKINGS ARE AVAILABLE NOW TILL THE 
END OF NOVEMBER. 

 
TELL KATHY IF YOU REQUIRE ACCOMMODATION IN 

SHEPPARTON. WE HAVE BOOKED 11 ROOMS AND 7 HAVE 
ALREADY BEEN TAKEN. 

 
 
 



 

 
 
 

 

 

 

 



CALENDER for OCTOBER 

 

 

 

 Next Farmers Market BBQ Sunday, October 23rd 
 

 
 

OCTOBER BIRTHDAYS 
 

16TH EDDIE KNIGHT 
 

21ST BRAD SAUNDERS 



 
 

 

   

 


